JaFlannery, inc

Specialty Aluminum Trims

February 19, 2025

To: Our Valued Customers
From: Flannery, Inc.

Re: Aluminum Trim Increase for April 1, 2025

To Our Valued Customers:

Due to the upcoming tariff on Aluminum imports set to begin on March 12, Flannery
must announce a 25% increase on all aluminum trims effective April 1, 2025.

The current U.S. Administration has announced and signed a tariff of 25% on all
aluminum products entering the United States. This tariff as it stands will be levied
against both raw aluminum materials and finished goods.

While Flannery produces its aluminum trims in the U.S., our aluminum mills utilize
aluminum billet that is produced overseas due to the lack of raw aluminum (or alumina
and bauxite mining) production here.

We hope to see the U.S. President reconsider this tariff or at least lower it, but until
further action is taken, we must announce our increase based on today’s information.
Our mills have already begun to see aluminum pricing increase in anticipation of the
tariff and have passed those changes onto us.

If the tariff is rescinded or is lowered, we will remove or lower this increase immediately
and inform you. If you have any questions about this increase or a previously bid
project, feel free to contact your inside sales representative by phone or e-mail.

Respectfully,
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